CHEROKEE ROSE QUILTERS GUILD

MINUTES OF THE SEPTEMBER NIGHT MEETING, SEPTEMBER 16, 2010 SUBMITTED BY JEANNE ANDERSEN, NIGHT SECRETARY

Rachel called the meeting to order with a special recognition of the Museum Quilt. Finished. Thanks to all who worked on it in any way. The quilt will hang in the capitol building and be auctioned off (starting at \$500) to raise money for the museum to be located in Carrollton, Georgia. September birthdays were recognized.

Treasurer's Report: We have \$2,812.17 in the bank.

Publicity: Caryl announced that the quilts for the homeless shelter will be given out on Wednesday, September 22, starting at 9 a.m. They will be at 1755 Sandy Lane. Also, Rick Couch was at the day meeting to take pictures and gather information on our Guild for an article. Keep your eyes open for that to appear.

Ways and Means: Tonight's raffle will be for the rectangular ironing board cover donated by Jack Johnson. It was won by Charlie Phaneuf (now Rachel doesn't have to share hers). October day meeting will have all items, CD's, pins, books, etc. 50% off. October night meeting will be the R'Auction.

Nominating Committee: Phyllis Smith announced that officer positions have been filled but there are still committees with open positions: Publicity, Newsletter, Library (night), Christmas Party, and Ways and Means.

Gift: Stitch 'N Quilt donated 3 tickets to the Quilt Expo on October 14-16. Rachel drew names from the membership; Doris Hohn, Queen Esther Smith, and Tracy Morgan won. Congratulations quilters!

Membership: There were 37 members and 3 guests present. Fat quarters were won by Debra Butler. Jennie Hollis, Rachel Phaneuf, and Marlene Walker (guest) won the door prizes.

Search Committee: Patti Howell, Brenda Senn, and Diane Johnson are looking for a new place for us to meet as the church is going to need the facilities for storage. We have some ideas but welcome your input. Please contact one of these ladies with good ideas. Remember, parking, night and day meetings, several Saturdays in the year, and it would be great to have kitchen facilities and storage possibilities for our library.

"Just for the Fun of It": Rachel made towels with a border fabric. Kits were won by Cathy Hanrahan and Caryl Knox. Everyone received a copy of the pattern.

Hospitality: Please sign the sheet going around for snack or drink. Remember, it is the R'Auction for the night meeting and we really need to keep the fluids pumping in to last.

Georgia Quilt Council: We are putting together a bag of fat quarters for the give-away. Please bring your fabrics in Christmas colors—red and green.

Sunshine: Many names were mentioned that might need a card to let others know you are thinking of them. Let Vickie know if there is anyone in your circle who needs a card.

Library: There are always new books to discover so check out the library. . .the R'Auction committee has donated some new ones.

Photography: Charlie has pictures on the table to be picked up. Remember to smile when your picture is being taken, and hold the quilt so we can see your face!

Quilt 'til You Wilt: November 6, 2010, 9 a.m. to 9 p.m. Bring \$5, a notion and a fat quarter. Don't forget your covered dish to share. Bring your projects to work on and remember Christmas is just around the corner.

Challenge Quilt: Patti gave instructions to vote on best use of the fabric. You can then register your quilt for your pin, scissors, etc. after the voting and have your picture taken with your quilt.